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21 November 2011 
 
 
TOM KELLER 
TENNYSON TERRACE LLC 
448 W WASHINGTON AVE 
MADISON WI 53703 
 
 
RE: Reinspection of human health hazard at 1902 Tennyson Ln, Madison WI 
 
Dear Mr. Keller 
 
On Friday November 18 2011, Dave Radisewitz and Brandon Macomber of our office made a 
reinspection of your property at 1902 Tennyson Ln. Will Erpenbach was not onsite at the agreed 
time but gave verbal permission over the phone for Dave and Brandon to proceed with their 
reinspection. The report of their reinspection is attached. 
 
Based on the findings from Friday, I am referring this case to the Madison City Attorney’s office 
for action. In our orders issued September 28 2011. You were ordered to accomplish the 
following within 30 days: 

1. Have a complete inspection performed of the facility by a hazardous materials 
professional, including a full inventory of the hazardous materials/waste in the facility. 

2. Properly dispose of or remove the hazardous materials/waste from the facility. 
 
According to the report, some action was taken to remove suspect materials from the site but no 
documentation of an inventory has been provided and suspect materials continue to be 
available on site to those who access the property either legally or illegally. 
 
If you have questions or concerns regarding this letter, please call me at 243-0331 or email at 
jhausbeck@publichealthmdc.com. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
John S Hausbeck, MS RS 
Environmental Health Services Supervisor 
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